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UNIFORM  

Could I ask parents to check in your childõs planner about the schoolõs uniform 

so that everyone is clear on the correct list of clothing. We have noticed that 

some girls have started to wear a pair of socks over their tights ð this is not 

allowed. We have noticed that some boys have tried to have a small pattern in 

their hair at the back of their head ð this is not allowed. We have also noticed 

that some students have tried to wear black shoe -like trainers which is also 

not allowed.  

From this week we have started to focus on uniform to ensure that the high 

standards of Bonus Pastor continue as they have done for nearly 60 years. 

And of course to uphold the values of a school that parents and students 

chose, because of the high standards and values.  

 

Maths and Brilliant Club  

On Wednesday Ms Subramanium took her Brilliant Club students to Sussex 

University as part of their pathways to success in Maths and a possible career 

or further education in Maths and of course a love of the subject. Well done 

to the following: Year 9 students: Mark Jegoravas, Maise Anderson, Chris  

Adeniyi, Ruth Agbonasovbafe, Ciaran Kelly, Natasha Davis, Maureen Omomia, 

Samara Johnson, Sarajun Saravanarajan, Arese Joe -Oshodi, Mary Peja.  

Year 10 students: Brian Kenemo, Adora Oluku, Annitta Oribhabor, Charis Be-

chan, Hanna Olatunbosen, Chris Idroba, Osas Egharevba, Tia -Shari McLaw-

rence, Matteo Lucignana, Thenshushan Sivaneshan, Rohanna Raymond, Brice 

Uba, Anne Felichichimas.  

Well done to our excellent Urban Debate students ð the next round  

Well done to Mrs Patrick and 

her Urban Debate teams who 

went over to Sydenham 

School for Round 2 and did 

really well.  

 

They are continuing to either 

win or come runner up in  

everything they compete in.  

Well done to all students  

involved you are very  

impressive. 
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Attendance  
Please see inside the important notices page for information on how to report your child absent. 

Punctuality  

Attendance Awards 

Achieved 100% Attendance:  Barton I, Fisher II, More I 

student gets 5 house points! 

Best Attendance overall: Barton 

Punctuality Awards  

Achieved 0 Lates:  No award each student gets 5 house points!  

Best Punctuality overall:  Barton 

The House group that gets the most òBest Overall Attendanceó and òBest Punctuality awardsó  

over this term will get 5 house points FOR EVERY STUDENT 

Lateness to school twice in one week will account for an after school detention on the  

Friday of  that week. Lateness more than twice in one week will account to a Saturday 

morning detention.  

 

  

Attendance & Punctuality                        22nd -  26th February  
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Lates 

Bar I 9 Cam I 6 Cli I 4 Fis I 10 Gwy I 1 Mor I 6 

Bar II 3 Cam II 8 Cli II 9 Fis II 8 Gwy II 5 Mor II  7 

Bar III 4 Cam III 7 Cli III  13 Fis III 8 Gwy III 8 Mor III  7 

Bar IV 4 Cam IV 5 Cli IV 2 Fis IV 16 Gwy IV 8 Mor IV 8 

Bar V 4 Cam V 1 Cli V 10 Fis V 6 Gwy V 3 Mor V 9 

Total 24 Total 27 Total 38 Total 48 Total 25 Total 37 

Total Number of Student Lates: 199 

(Last Weekõs Total: 217) 

House Groups with 

highest attendance 

% House Group 

Attendance 

% 

Barton I 100% Barton 98.06% 

Campion III 99.26% Campion 97.42% 

Clitherow IV 99.29% Clitherow 97.89% 

Fisher II 100% Fisher 97.33% 

Gwyn III 99.65% Gwyn 97.45% 

More I 100% More 97.07% 

Overall school attendance for this week 97.54% 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS 

Last Weekõs attendance 96.77% 
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This week at Bonus Pastor 

 

Our form groups continue to plan their fundraising events in support of our three chosen charities: 

St. Christopherôs Hospice, Cardiac Risk in the Young and Cafod.  We are grateful to all our stu-

dents for their hard work and enthusiasm!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lenten Reflection  

 

ñIn some parts of the world there is a flower which blooms only in the dark, and its scent fills the 

night air.  Its effect is unexpected, as is its beauty.  The light of God is something similar ï shining 

within the darkest night, a light which shines in the middle of all human darkness.  Jesus is the 

light of the worldéThe light of God is not found outside ourselves, but is the blessing within every 

human joy and sorrow.  In the space we make for prayer, this light of Jesus can be turned on.  In 

the space we make for human love, the light also shines, and in the space we make for the poor 

of the world, the light of God is bright, for in prayer, in love and in care is found the light which is 

Jesus Christ.ò 

 

Donal Neary SJ, ñPraying in Lentò, The Columba Press 

 

The Year of Mercy 

 

As part of the Year of Mercy, Pope Francis has called Catholics around the world to celebrate ó24 

hours for the Lordô on Friday 4th to Saturday 5th March.  During this period, we are invited to 

spend some quiet time in prayer before Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament.  There will be events 

happening in our local parishes and at St. Georgeôs Cathedral.   

 

Pope Francis tweets 

 

ñCelebrating the Jubilee of Mercy means learning how to not remain prisoners of the 

past. It means believing things can be different.ò 

February 17th 2016 

Faith Matters  
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World Book Day  

World Book Day Thursday 2nd March 

 

Once again Year 7 & Year 8 had  
enormous fun at the special World Book 
Day Assembly yesterday in Winlaton Hall. 
It was great to se so many students 
dressed up as their favourite characterôs 
from so many different books! We had  
pirates and wizards and Alicesô and Mad  
Hatters and Harrysô galore!! We  
also heard Mr. McGregor, Head of English 
at the school, talking about the importance 
of reading books ï not only for preparation for our future exams but also for the sheer enjoyment 
of reading . There are so many great teenage books out there and there are simply hundreds of 
books waiting to be read in our extremely well ïstocked library. Reading costs nothing but the 
treasures it brings are priceless.  

 

Look out for next weekôs Pastorale where they will be plenty of pictures form this event plus the 
winners for the best dressed book character! Below are some pictures from our recent Book Quiz. 
Many thanks to our Librarian Mrs. Baverstock for organising all the World Book Day events.  

 

Mr. Manning 

Asst VP/Head of Year 7 



4TH MARCH 2016  VOLUME 13, I SSUE 23  PAGE 5 

www.bonuspastor.co.uk 
Follow us on Twitter: @bonus_pastor  

Geography Department  

It has been a busy couple of weeks in the Geography department since İ term, and we have 
been amazed by how hard our pupils have worked, both in school and out.  
 
Year 8 Progress Reward Trip: 
Last week 10 of our Year 8 pupils who 
are currently working significantly 
above their target grade were  
rewarded with a trip to the Olympic 
Park in Stratford. Pupils worked with a 
representative from the Field Studies 
Council to challenge themselves by 
carrying out some GCSE fieldwork 
techniques examining ñhow  
sustainable were the Olympics?ò We 
looked at issues ranging from the  
creation of new wildlife habitats, to 
whether the new housing developments are affordable for locals and how the stadiums are being 
used in the future. To round off the day we took a trip up 114m to the top of the the Orbit, for a 
360ô panorama of the London skyline! A great day was had by all and the pupils rose to the  
challenge of working at a GCSE Level.  
 
Year 9 Fieldwork in the River: 

Y9s, as part of their new GCSE, are  
required to undertake 1 day of physical  
fieldwork on which they will be examined on 
at the end of Year 11. Consequently all of 
our Y9 Geographers have spent a day  
visiting the River Darent in Kent, donning 
highly fashionable pairs of waist high  
waders before getting in and measuring the 
width, depth and velocity along various 
points of the river in an attempt to prove 
their hypotheses. Pupils worked  
exceptionally well despite maybe getting a 
little wet! They will go out again next year for 
their human fieldwork, along with having 

trips to the beach and Lake District to look forward to as well.  Well done Y9s!  
 
Year 8 Disaster Zone Homeworkôs!  
Year 8 Geographers have been studying natural disasters, volcanos, earthquakes etc and were 
set the challenge of building a disaster zone for their homework. There have been some truly out-
standing creations (some of the best that I have seen in my entire career!) ranging from erupting 
volcanos, tsunamis, and even a working earthquake! There are still some models to come in and 
once all models have been received Mrs Holden is going to help us judge the winner and award 
the Ã20 prize. But well done for the truly phenomenal response Year 8, the best ever! (tipéafter 
Easter weôll be studying riversécan you think about how you would make a working, maybe 
flooding, river model?)  
 

Weôve still got a very busy couple of weeks coming up! 
Please look on the back of Pastorale to see all our upcoming events! 

The website is regularly updated of all our conquests so make sure to look! 



PAGE 6 VOLUME 13, I SSUE 23  4TH MARCH 2016  

www.bonuspastor.co.uk 
Follow us on Twitter: @bonus_pastor  

Chinese Club ðProfessional Chinese Dance  

The Chinese club had a professional  
Chinese dance training on Wednesday. We were 
learning how to do the traditional dance of the prov-
ince of Inner Mongolia, Northern China. 

 

Firstly it was the chopstick dance with rhythm, then it 
was the fan dance with  
relaxing tune. These represent the natural happiness 
of the place and the purity of the Mongolians.  

 

Ms S. Yang (the Chinese Club) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Madrid February 2017 for GCSE Spanish  

students 

For pupils who will be studying GCSE Spanish  in Year 
9 & 10 in February 2017 

 

Friday 3rd ï Monday 6th February 2017 

 

Cost Ã495.00 includes 

 

¶ Flights to Madrid including coach transfers to and from the airport 

¶ Half board accommodation in a Hotel in the Centre of Madrid 

¶ A range of visits including the Palacio Real, The Bernab®u - Real Madridôs  football stadium, 
bowling 

¶ Day excursion to Toledo 

 

Please see Mrs Hirst for more information. 

MFL Department  


